



Tedrow Mennonite Church - March 15, 2020

OUR MISSION STATEMENT

Responding to God's Love ~ Loving one Another ~ Sharing God's Love

Serving Today:

Natalie King, Worship Leader Karen Goering, Children's Time Doug King, Sermon Music Team Mary Ann Gautsche, Chorister Lynn, Tami, & Peyton Miller, Greeters.

Prelude

Call to Worship & Prayer

Songs of Worship

Children's Time

Congregational Hymns

Scripture: John 4:5-42

Sermon: Show Us: Beyond the Deep Well of Pain

Hymn of Response

Giving of Tithes and Offerings Congregational Sharing & Prayer

Discipleship Classes Blessing

> God heals the brokenhearted and binds up their wounds. Psalm 147:3

WEEKLY EVENTS

TODAY 15th

Leadership Team Prayer Worship 9:30 am Discipleship Classes 10:30 am Paper Pantry 1pm Denise Hilyard's Birthday

MONDAY 16th

Building Closed due to Elections

TUESDAY 17th

Building Closed due to Elections

WEDNESDAY 18th

Music Team Practice 6pm JYF 7pm

THURDSAY 19th

Levi Myers' Birthday Ryan Nafziger's Birthday Dan Sauder's Birthday

NEXT SUNDAY 22nd

Leadership Team Prayer Worship 9:30 am Discipleship Classes 10:30 am

Ryan Nafziger Family, Greeters Ed Nafziger, Worship Leader MaryAnn Gautsche, Chorister Open Door, Special Music

Serving Next Sunday:

Discipleship Classes

We invite you to participate in a Sunday School Class to dive deeper into God's Word within the context of community.

- Children & Youth Classes ~ Held in the basement
- Adult Classes ~ Held in the Fellowship Hall

Class #1 Intensive Bible Study Genesis Class #2 Sermon Discussion

Upcoming Worship



Next Sunday: Guest Speaker, Ron Kauffman Sermon Title: A Great Lesson Learned 1 Samuel 30

> **Mark Your Calendars** Tedrow All Church Retreat October 16-18 Amigo Centre Sturgis, Michigan

Report: March 8

Attendance: 53 SS: 48 Offering: \$1,387.00 SS Offering: No Offering 20/20 Vision \$50.00

Sermon Notes Sermon Notes

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Pastor Doug will be on vacation this coming week, March 16th – 23rd. If pastoral care is needed during this time the following members of the Leadership Team will be available: Larry Huner, Ed Nafziger, and/or Ryan Nafziger.

**Cancellations due to Covid-19 virus: Opens Arms Hispanic Ministry fundraising banquet scheduled for March 19th. They hope to have an event in the Summer to reconnect. The Bel Canto Singers from Hesston College have cancelled their Spring concert that was scheduled at Lockport on March 19th.

West Clinton Mennonite Church will host Beauty Comes from the Heart Saturday, **March 21st** from **10am – 1pm**. Over 1,800 long and short dresses. Most have been worn once and many new with tags available in all sizes. Bridal boutique and Mother of the Bride dresses also available. Come be blessed by a dress!

Attention Artists and Art Lovers of all ages: You are invited to attend and participate in Zion Mennonite Church's 7th Annual Art Show on Wednesday, **March 25th** from **5:30 – 8:00pm**. Drop in for a few minutes, or stay for the evening! We also invite you to submit art of all kinds for the show: paintings, drawings, sculpture, quilts, needlecrafts, wood crafts, scrapbooks, pottery, photography – anything creative. There will also be an opportunity for performance art (instrumental, vocal, poetry reading, or storytelling). Meal at 5:30pm. Performance art at 6:30pm.

The 54th Annual Fairlawn Auction that was originally scheduled for April 2-3 is being **postponed** due to recommendations from the state of Ohio on limiting large gatherings and our concern for the health of the community. The Auction has been **rescheduled** for **October 29-30** at **Founder's Hall**. If you signed up to purchase a pie, you can still pay Mel as usual and the monies will be given to the Doughbox. Thank you to those who have donated.

The Camp Luz Men's Retreat is **April 3-5**, with Pastor John Risner from MCA speaking on the theme *Rise Up*: A *Call to Stand Firm*. To learn more about this weekend of fellowship and encouragement, register at www.campluz.com.

Mark your calendars! Make plans to join MCC as they celebrate 100 years of relief, development and peace in the name of Christ.

- Saturday, May 2nd @ 11:30am (lunch at noon)
 MCC Great Lakes Centennial Celebration Picnic
 Gerber Building (behind Central Christian School) in Kidron, Ohio
- Saturday, July 25th @ 3:30pm
 Swords to Plowshares Children's Musical This musical tells the story of a young Russian boy and his art teacher who turned bullets into a medallion to thank early MCC workers.
 College Mennonite Church sanctuary in Goshen, Indiana
- Saturday, July 25th @ 4:30pm (picnic @ 5pm)
 Goshen College (lawn outside Recreation-Fitness Center)
 Centennial Celebration Potluck Picnic
 Bring your favorite dish from More with Less cookbook or a favorite picnic food for a potluck. (Table service and drinks will be provided.)
 Fun for the whole family with musical entertainment, kids' activities and ice cream.
- Sunday, July 26th @ 6:30pm

 Centennial Service of Celebration

 Prairie Street Mennonite Church in Elkhart, Indiana

 Join us for an evening of worship as we look back at the past 100 years with gratefulness and look forward to the future of MCC.

 Speakers will share stories from MCC's global history.

Mennonite Healthcare Fellowship (MHF) is seeking a half-time Executive Director to start between May and September 2020 who is committed to Anabaptist values and the mission of MHF, has proven skills in administration, communication, and networking, and has an intergenerationally compelling vision for MHF. Interested persons are invited to send a resume and statement of intent, including the broad strokes of your vision and thoughts about a strategic plan, to president@mennohealth.org. More information at www.mennohealth.org.

Volunteers Needed at Shalom: Shalom Counseling & Mediation Center(s) is looking for friendly, and highly confidential evening volunteers, to be at our front desk area to greet clients, and take payments at times for our evening therapist(s) and clients. Please call the office and speak with Tara Conklin or Amy Clark for more information, tconklin@shalomworks.org or aclark@shalomworks.org.

Needed hours/locations:

- Archbold location: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday evenings 5-8pm
- Bryan location: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday evenings 5-8pm.

Prayer Ministry: Pray for each other...James 5:16

How can we pray for you? The Leadership Team is ready to pray for the joys and concerns you have. Prayer and praise items can be shared with Pastor Doug or Pastor Ryan.

Health Concerns:

We pray for all who suffer from illness, injury, or recovering from surgery: Ralph Aschliman's cousin, Marlin Rupp who suffered a stroke, Valda & Marlin Short's daughter-in-law Deb Short, Luther Gautsche's cousin, John Troyer who is dealing with cancer,

Continue to pray for:

Luther & MaryAnn's grandson, Luke, Ralph Aschliman, Jacob Myers, Barb Stewart, Andrea Christenson, Robert Schrock & the Dave Schrock Family, Daniel & Shea.

Youth & Mentor:

Cody Williams & Larry Huner

Mission Workers:

- Gary & Mary Ann Easty (Celebrating Creator's Art)
- The first professors and administrative personnel to serve Benin Bible
 Institute when it opened its doors in 1994 are nearing retirement age.
 Mennonite Mission Network requests prayer for the next generation of
 teachers and administrators to respond to God's call, and the
 resources to train them.

Other: Pray for...

- Patience for Melissa Nafziger and her family as they wait for God to reveal her job situation.
- The mission of the homework table and for those involved.
- Quiz team
- Our nation and the rest of the countries dealing with the Covid-19 virus and for those infected.
- Unspoken requests

TMC Memory

1959 – On Sunday, May 31st, Tedrow Mennonite held an all day service observing the 10th Anniversary and Dedication of the new church. Guest speaker were Brother D.A. Yoder and Brother J.C. Wenger. Attendance for that service: 252.

Tedrow Mennonite Church

Worship: 9:30 a.m. Discipleship Classes: 10:30 a.m.

www.tedrowmennonite.org



CONTACT US

Address: 252 Windisch Street, Wauseon, OH 43567

Office: 419.337.2901 <u>office@tedrowmennonite.org</u>

Office Hours: Tuesday – Friday, 8:30 am – 4:00 pm

Pastoral Staff:

Doug King: 419.388.7159 doug@tedrowmennonite.org Ryan Nafziger: 567.341.0025 ryan@tedrowmennonite.org

Elders: Larry Huner, Gene Goering, Ed Nafziger

Office Administrator: Joan Grieser

Bulletin Announcements: bulletin@tedrowmennonite.org

before 3:30 pm, Thursday